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Weaverham Parish Council
Finance & Personnel Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at the Weaverham Community Centre on 6th March 2019 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:
Cllrs M Budden (Chair), E Bland, G Edwards, I Lasseter, P Wilkinson, G Williams 

and J Freeman (acting clerk) 
F48.
Public Forum - No members of the public present.

F49.
Apologies – None.
F50.
Declarations of interest – No new declarations.
F51.
Minutes of meeting held on 10th January approved and signed.

F52.
Management accounts
52.1
The chairman declined to sign the December Revenue Summary that had been approved at January’s Council meeting due to requiring an audit trail of transactions with Nest, the Council’s pension provider.
52.2
Approval of the January and February management accounts was subsequently postponed.

F53.
Nest Audit Trail

53.1
Contact with Nest has been difficult aggravated by their failure to draw direct debits as they became due.

In September 2019 they were notified of an amount due of £29.28


In October they were notified of a further payment due of £22.26. 

Though these two amounts were outstanding they were both approved for payment at the 19th November full Council meeting.

In November a further payment of £22.26 became due.

In December a further payment of £20.22 became due.

Giving a total due to Nest of £94.02.

NEST rejected the first direct debit form that had been signed because of a date that had been

added by a Councillor.

NEST said they hadn’t received the second direct debit form that had been sent

At this stage Nest were contacted who refused to take the direct debit from the Council’s bank account that had been authorised and accepted by them with the result that a member of the Council was obliged to pay the outstanding amount with the Clerk’s approval.
Outstanding amounts have to be paid by Exception reports and the Clerk was advised to pay up to and including Dec 2018 via this method.

Instead of taking the total outstanding of £94.02 as in their statement of 18th December Nest took £114.24 on 21st December that leaves the Council with a credit balance of £20.22 (114.24 - 94.02).  
The credit entry of £51.54 in January’s expenditure summary is the cancellation of the two direct debits authorised at November’s Council meeting.

F54.
Donation requests

54.1
Due to the late delivery of the Weaverham News the deadline for annual grant applications is extended to the end of April to be considered on 10 April.
F55.
Village Improvements

F55.1
A number of suggestions were made to provide improved planters and flower beds in the village.  Cllr Edwards will ask MCGM for a plan for the Russet Road playpark and contact CW&C for some free planters.  It was agreed to obtain two silhouette soldiers and to come back with suggestions so that we can investigate suitable locations.

F56.
Grid Replacement

F55.1
Grids across the path to the swimming pool was stolen and an unsatisfactory repair has been carried out.  The contractor will be asked to make good as soon as possible to carry out a satisfactory repair. 
F56.
MUGA Project
F56.2
The grant application from Veolia has reached the second stage.  It was confirmed that there are sufficient funds to pay the usual levy to Veolia. 
F57.
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10th April at 7.15pm.

Meeting closed 9.10pm
